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Minutes of General Meeting

October 17, 2006

PRESENT:
Dianne Rumney (TVDSB), Donna Moore (UWO, Toastmasters), Alice Brona (LACW), Margaret Maciejewski (LPL), Jeny Wallace (LEDC), Karen Sivak (OW), Brian Rhoden (LPL), Paul Harding (Society or Learning in Retirement), Marja Tensen (CFUW London Club), Gloria Pickering (Goodwill Industries), Susan Koning (WIL), Tom Crouch (LUHC), Linda MacKay (EMOLTB), Nancy McQuillan (LUHC)

REGRETS:
Frances Shamley

1. Welcome:

· Dianne Rumney welcomed everyone present and introductions were made.

· The membership list was circulated for everyone to review and update.

· Dianne raised the issue of the Federal Government’s cuts to funding for Adult Literacy – a petition was circulated.

· Dianne introduced our guest speaker – Jeny Wallace from LEDC.

2. Guest Speaker – Jeny Wallace (LEDC):

· Jeny provided an update regarding Workforce Development (3rd Anniversary)
· A copy of Goodmove London was circulated.
· ExperienceWorks – launched last September.  Provided a resource kit for experienced workers and a separate one for employers.  The goal was to get employers and people to think about workforce planning and have older workers look at their options.
· Currently replicating this project for Immigrants, which will be launched in March 2007.  Documents not expected to look the same as the ExperienceWorks booklets.
· Workforce Survey about to go out.
· On LEDC website there is a range of resources.  Employment Sector Council London Middlesex (ESCLM) is there along with all the member agencies.
· Have held two workforce briefings with several employers – another one is being planned for November, 2006.
· Secured three year funding for a project to provide an HR generalist to assist SMEs (small, medium employers – 20 – 100 employees).  Will also organize seminars etc. for small businesses (to start Nov. ’06).
· LondonWorks.ca – dedicated workforce website.  Hope to have this up and running shortly.
· Worked with Fanshawe and Western earlier this year regarding co-op and intern programs available.
· Produced a document on Apprenticeships – lists all apprenticeship trades on the back.  Fanshawe expected to launch some new program in the contact/call centre area.
· WFT – need to do some Strategic Planning – Nov. 17th (In combination with Local Training Board) Trends and Opportunities.
Partnership Involvement:

· Human Resource Professional Association
· Skills International
· City of London – 2 trade shows next week 
· Ability First (with T.D. Canada Trust and Chamber of Commerce) – conference November 1st at Convention Centre
· Celebrating Cultural Diversity – November 3rd at Lamplighter
· City of London – Immigration Portal being developed
· ESCLM – received funding to establish Immigrant Task Force
· There are still a number of project sitting and waiting for approval.
3. Welcome From Nancy McQuillan:

· Nancy welcomed everyone to the London Unemployment Help Centre.

4. One Minute Promotion:

· Linda Mackay (EMOLTB) – announced the four Workforce Strategic Planning sessions to take place in Oxford County (Oct. 24th), Elgin County (Nov. 6th), Middlesex County (Nov. 8th), and London (Nov. 17th).  These sessions will be an opportunity to look at the Trends, Opportunities, and Priorities (TOP) and develop a workforce strategic 2-3 year plan of coordinated local activities.  Flyers were distributed to all in attendance.  As well, a new position, Assistance Event Coordinator for Youth Job Fiar and Conference 2007, is being hired by the EMOLTB for the period November 6/06 to May 31/07.    The job posting was distributed to everyone.

· Tom Crouch (LUHC) – the Help Centre is busy in all its programs.  During the month of November, four evening groups will be running for New Canadians in Engineering and Accent Pronunciation.  As well, LUHC will be starting short, 2-3 hour classes in Resume Writing, Cover Letters, Behavioural Interview Questions, and Communications Skills at Work.  These classes are open to anyone and will run every week from November 22nd to March 28th.

· Ontario Works is hosting an Information Fair at the Convention Centre, November 7 for OW caseworker and the general public

· Goodwill Career Centre – Brian Lester is leaving

· October 17 is Make Poverty History Day to bring government attention to lack of progress in eliminating poverty

· October 31 – Central Library will host a Literacy Conversation Circle with Lt.-Gov. James Bartleman.  Community stakeholders have been invited to participate.

